
Hi Bob, 

I was asked to participate with the Fire Advisory Board team by the NCTCOG’s Air Transportation 
Advisory Committee (ATAC). The primary driver is Sprinkler fire code related to Aircraft Hangars and 
more specifically hangars smaller than 12,000 square feet. 

Members of the ATAC are not experienced in writing code for fire sprinklers so I will attempt to 
summarize our request below. It is also possible that we have outdated information and some of this 
may have been corrected. 

It is our understanding that the COG code requirement does not separate aircraft hangars from any 
other commercial metal buildings like a strip center or a standalone building like a Dollar General. The 
result is that a 12,000 sq ft or smaller metal storage building or group III (nonhazardous use hangar) 
must have a fire sprinkler system. 

This requirement has all but eliminated 12k sq ft  and smaller hangars from being built on the mid-size 
and smaller airports. The cost for sprinklers in a 12k metal building is more than the cost of the building, 
virtually ending this type of construction for the average pilot and even for the private investor as the 
ROI just doesn’t hunt. 

Here is what we would like to see for fire code on 12k sq. ft. buildings and smaller. NFPA 409 is the NFPA 
standard for Aircraft Hangars. It is separated from fire code for commercial buildings and is designed for 
aircraft hangars only. 

The purpose of the standard is “To provide a reasonable degree of protection for life and property in 
aircraft hangars based on sound engineering principles, test data, and field experience.”. We are not 
requesting a complete re-write to match NFPA 409 because there is no issue with the larger hangars as 
we agree fire suppression systems should be required. These type projects are almost never the private 
pilot project as most are a commercial aviation business. 

What we are requesting is that NCTCOG fire code be changed similar to NFPA 409 standards for group III 
hangars which are 12K sq. ft and smaller. 

Group III Hangar 

• Single fire area less than 12,000 sq ft. 
• It is our understanding that group III hangars do not have any automatic fire suppression system 

requirements (nonhazardous use). NFPA 409 
• The vast majority of GA, general Aviation hangars are group II or III. 
• In summary we are seeking the elimination of NCTCOG fire suppression requirements for 

(nonhazardous) aircraft hangars 12,000 sq ft and smaller. 

Draft new text/fire code to change IFC Building codes section 903.2.11.9  

 Change Buildings Over 6,000 Sq. Ft. to Hangar Buildings Over 12,000 Sq. Ft 

An automatic sprinkler system shall be installed throughout all hangar buildings with a building area 
over 12,000 sq. ft. or greater and in all existing hangar buildings that are enlarged to be 12,000 sq. ft. or 
greater. For the purpose of this provision, fire walls shall not define separate buildings. 



The Airport Manager Advisory group appreciates your support and review of our request. 
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